
 CHIEF JUDGE DIRECTIVE 18-03 

ORDER REGARDING REQUESTS FOR OFFICIAL COURT RECORDS 

Pursuant to CJD 05-03(V)(E), each Judicial District shall create a policy outlining the procedures 
for requesting transcripts, tapes or digital recordings. 

It is the policy of the Eleventh Judicial District that transcripts are the official record of the Court 
and any digital audio recordings are deemed as tools used to complete the official record.   

As technology advances, microphones have become more sensitive and are able to capture 
recordings that are not part of the official court record and should not be disseminated by the 
Court.  Additionally, the Court does not have the necessary technology to redact victim information 
from audio recordings, which is a requirement of Chief Justice Directive 05-01. Finally, the Courts 
of this District do not have the resources to copy audio recordings. 

Therefore the Courts of this District will not provide audio recordings of court proceedings. 

Pursuant to Chief Justice Directive 05-03, the Court shall not accommodate requests to listen to 
recorded proceedings.  

To request official transcripts of court proceedings, complete the transcript request form located 
here http://www.courts.state.co.us/Forms/renderForm.cfm?Form=405 

This order applies to all counties within the 11th Judicial District. 

      Dated this 7th day of August, 2018 

  BY THE COURT 

/s/ Patrick W. Murphy 
     Patrick W. Murphy 

       Chief Judge 
Eleventh Judicial District 




